GRIFFITH SAFETY BOARD

June 11, 2015

The Griffith Safety Board was called to order by Chairman Goral at 7:00 p.m.

Those in Attendance

Liz Goral
John Volkmann
Griffith Safety Board Chairperson
GroAnn Purgert
Gary Sutton
Debbie Dillon
Greg Mance
Roy Schoon
Griffith Safety Board Member
Police Chief
Fire Department

The meeting opened with the pledge of allegiance.

The following items were discussed:

Approval of May 13, 2015 minutes: Motion by Safety Board member Sutton 2nd Safety Board Vice-Chairman Volkma Motion carried 4-0. Safety Board Vice-Chairman Volkmann

Reports: Griffith Police Department

Police Chief Mance read the monthly report for May.

Chief Mance reported that overall crime for May, when compared to May 2014, has decreased of crime 7%. However when compared to the average of the past 5 years, May 2015 saw a 19% reduction

on height regulations Centralized dispatch target date for completion is still October 2015 with the radio towers waiting

Griffith Fire Department

Chief Schoon read the May monthly report.

The Fire Department has been participating in the Central Market with a booth handing out CO and smoke detectors, selling tickets to their fundraiser, and recruiting new members.

nine (9) months. The new rescue truck has been approved by the Town Council with a completion target date of

as well as donated funds to purchase remote garage door openers for each of our bay doors valued at \$2,800 The Fire Department Association donated five (5) sets of forcible entry tools valued at \$2,300.00

VEST

Nothing

FOP Post 161

Nothing

Old Business

Nothing

New Business

Tom Bertognolli – Double T Towing was presented with a with a certificate of recognition for his generous donation to the Police Department to continue the purchase of Class A dress uniforms.

Announcements

Nothing

Questions/comments from the floor.

Nothing

Meeting adjourned at 7:10 p.m.

/lem